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The Permanent Council held a special meeting on "Women’s Participation in Political Processes." 

The opening addresses were given by the Chair of the Permanent Council, Ambassador Denis G. Antoine, Permanent Representative of Grenada, by the Secretary of State for Women of the Dominican Republic and President of the Inter-American Commission of Women, Dr. Yadira Henríquez de Sánchez Baret, and by the Assistant Secretary General of the Organization of American States (OAS), Ambassador Luigi R. Einaudi.

The overall topic of the meeting was considered by three panels of experts and special guests.

Panel I, "The Present Status of Women’s Participation in Politics,” was moderated by the Executive Coordinator of the OAS Unit for the Promotion of Democracy, Dr. Elizabeth Spehar.  The panelists were: Mayra Buvinic, Chief, Social Development Division, Inter-American Development Bank; Joan Caivano of the Women’s Leadership Conference of the Americas, Vice President of the Inter-American Dialogue; and Richard E. Matland, Adjunct Professor of Political Science, University of Houston.  The Minister of Community Development and Gender Affairs of Trinidad and Tobago, Dr. Joan Yuille-Williams, sent a statement on the topic that was read by the alternate representative of that country.

Panel II, “Achievements and Challenges for Women in Politics,” was moderated by the Permanent Representative of Belize to the OAS, Ambassador Lisa M. Shoman.  The panelists were: Benedita da Silva, Governor of Rio de Janeiro, Brazil; Mabel Muller, Senator, Argentina; Cecilia Romero Castillo, Senator and President of the Senate Committee on Foreign Relations with Latin America, Mexico; and Mercedes Gloria Salguero Gross, Delegate of El Salvador to the Central American Parliament.

Panel III, "Promotion of Women’s Full and Equal Participation in Politics,” was moderated by the Permanent Representative of El Salvador to the OAS, Ambassador Margarita Escobar.  The panelists were: Irene Natividad, President of the Global Summit of Women; and Marisa Rivera-Albert, President of the National Hispana Leadership Institute.

The members of the Council offered their comments and observations and directed questions to the panelists and moderators.
In charge of the conclusions and recommendations were Dr. Elizabeth Spehar, Executive Coordinator of the OAS Unit for the Promotion of Democracy, and Ms. Carmen Lomellin, Executive Secretary of the Inter-American Commission of Women.[image: image2.wmf]PERMANENT COUNCIL
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�.	Statements and comments by delegations may be found in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1345/02.
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